
 

 

“Miracles are natural; when they do not occur, something has gone 

wrong.” by Helen Schulman 

It’s the season of miracles and the CCH Board hopes to make some miracles happen by 
sponsoring a needy family for both Thanksgiving and Christmas.  A season of giving; if you 

would like to help with this effort please call Dia with your donation.  (see article) 

We hope to put some sparkle in the eyes of our children by the annual visit from Santa; 

see Nina’s article on how to make that happen! 

And – create a miracle - get your homes ready for the Holiday Decorating Contest!  We 
have had some very creative and festive homes in the past.  Will your home be a winner 

this year?  Judging will be held the week of Christmas by some very expert eyes! 

Welcome to our newest member of the Board:  Alyssa DeLutis-Hoeth, who has accepted 
the Chairmanship of our Community Appearance Committee.  See her article and let us 
know if you need help – we will be publishing the names of our teen helpers to provide you 
with services such as shoveling snow (coming soon) and other household chores you are 

unable to afford or do on your own. 

Did you know that CCH Civic Association is considered a model in the City.  VP July Fraser 
and I attending the quarterly meeting of the newly reestablished “City of Fairfax Homeown-
ers Community Association” An Association of all the subdivisions in the City.  All are im-

pressed with the work we do here in CCH. 

The Labor Day party and Halloween party were attended royally in spite of the impending 
rain.  The best thing about it was that you could not help but meet your neighbors as we all 
huddled under the canopy at the Commons!  The food at the Labor Day bash was excep-
tional – congratulations to Lee Fabor for her great salad and to Patrice Winter for her won-
derful cupcakes.  Thanks go to the Student Senate group of GMU for protecting our chil-

dren during the trick or treat in CCH by doing the “witch watch”. 

Thank you all for responding to our membership “push”  We grew to 144 members during 
our door to door visit.  Membership dues are how we can continue to provide the wonderful 

activities we have in CCH. 

Be sure to check out our website CCHCA.org and get all the happenings in CCH.  In particu-
lar, Ernie, our Webmaster, has compiled and posted over 200 documents of the history of 

CCHCA – wonderful stories of how it all began. 

Wishing you and yours a wonderful holiday season and I give thanks for all the hard work-
ers on our Board, our advertiser’s who make it possible for this newsletter, and to all our 

resident’s who make this a special place to live. 

-Hildie Carney 
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Steve CarusoSteve CarusoSteve CarusoSteve Caruso 

Steve is our very versatile VP, Block Captains.  He’s the one that makes sure we have a block captain in your area so 
that you receive your newsletter, flyers, and other information of importance.  We have 27 block captains divided 

into 4 areas.  Steve keeps this wheel moving very smoothly. 

Steve has been a Board member for three years; first as Chair of the Adopt-a-Spot Committee organizing the clean-
ing up of Accotink Creek.  He was also instrumental in convincing the City to add a walkway between CCH and Fair-

fax High School and to supply trash cans.  This assured safety for the walkers and encouraged recycling. 

Steve and his wife Pam of 27 years, moved here in 1989. In his “real” job, Steve is a pressman, running a high 
speed web offset printing press, a demanding front line craftsmanship job.  Pam is an RN at Virginia Cardiology.  
Steve and Pam have 2 boys, Nathan and Alex    Nathan is a Senior at James Madison U. and Alex a Sophomore at 
Appalachian State U.  They both write music; Nathan plays guitar and sings, and Alex plays piano and sings.  Mentor-
ing them in Scouting, Tiger Cubs, Cub Scouts and Boy Scouts; camping, canoeing with them was always a great 

time.  Steve is very proud of both of them.   

CCH is not the only volunteer work Steve is involved in; he helped coach a variety of little league sports when his 
boys were growing up; football, wrestling, baseball, basketball and soccer.  He hasn’t stopped his mentoring in spite 

of the “empty nest”.  Steve is now refereeing sports several times a week. 

We are honored to have Steve on our Board.  Call him and pat him on the back. 
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Position Position Position Position     Name and Email Name and Email Name and Email Name and Email     

PRESIDENT  Hildie Carney - hilcarn31@aol.com  

VP, CIVIC AFFAIRS  Judy Fraser - fraserfamily@cox.net  

VP, BLOCK CAPTAINS  Steve Caruso - smcestop@msn.com  

VP, MEMBERSHIP  Tania Dedham - Tania.dedham@gmail.com  

VP, PUBLICATIONS  Jackie Pachuta - Jaquelinesantana_7@hotmail.com  

VPs, SOCIAL ACTIVITIES  Nina Prescott - ninaprescott@verizon.net  

Stephanie Uttenweiler - suttenweiler@yahoo.com  

VP, COMMUNITY SAFETY  Alicia Thomas - the5thomases@cox.net  

SECRETARY  Dia Pullen - diapullen@hotmail.com  

TREASURER  Andy Pachuta - Mr.pachuta@gmail.com  

COMMON AREA ENHANCEMENT  Nasrin Lescure - tonasrin@yahoo.com  

ELECTRONIC MEDIA (Website) WWW.CCHCA.ORG  Ernie Klimonda - eklimonda@gmail.com  

Marty Pullen - mpullen2@hotmail.com  

HISTORIAN  Steve Lescure - stephen.lescure@cgi.com  

PUBLICITY (Street signs)  Christopher Gagen - cgoogen@msn.com  

WELCOMING COMMITTEE  Yanji Lama - yanjilama@yahoo.com  

Ernie Klimonda - eklimonda@gmail.com  

COMMUNITY APPEARANCE  

ADOPT-A-SPOT 

Alyssa DeLutis-Hoeth - alyssacdel@aol.com 

Tom Horn - kimhorn1@verizon.net 

COMMUNITY EMERGENCY RESP. TEAM  Matthew West - matthew.west@bakerbotts.com  

RECYCLING  Katie Baxter-Gagen - katiepbg@yahoo.com  
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Block Captains CornerBlock Captains CornerBlock Captains CornerBlock Captains Corner    

Thanks to all CCHCA Block Captains! 

Because of the door to door efforts of our duty minded Block Captains during a 2nd push Membership Drive… 
Country Club Hills has doubled membership!! Your time and energy are helping a fantastic neighborhood continue 

to thrive. 

Please review the vital Holiday Season information elsewhere in this newsletter.  Let’s make our usual yeoman ef-

fort and deliver the reduced number of hard copies as soon as they arrive. 

Should any questions or requests be brought to your attention by residents on your delivery routes please direct 

them too: 

Steve Caruso VP Block Captains smcestop@msn.com 

Hildie Carney President CCHCA hilcarn31@aol.com 

Thanks and Happy Holidays to the CrewThanks and Happy Holidays to the CrewThanks and Happy Holidays to the CrewThanks and Happy Holidays to the Crew    

B L O C K  C A P T A I N S  V P ,  SB L O C K  C A P T A I N S  V P ,  SB L O C K  C A P T A I N S  V P ,  SB L O C K  C A P T A I N S  V P ,  S T E V E  C A R U S O  T E V E  C A R U S O  T E V E  C A R U S O  T E V E  C A R U S O  ----     S M C E S T O P @M S N . C O M     

C I V I C  A F F A I R S  V P ,  J UC I V I C  A F F A I R S  V P ,  J UC I V I C  A F F A I R S  V P ,  J UC I V I C  A F F A I R S  V P ,  J U D Y  F R A S E R  D Y  F R A S E R  D Y  F R A S E R  D Y  F R A S E R  ----     F R A S E R F A M I L Y @ C O X . N E T     

Newly Created Environmental Sustainability Committee Newly Created Environmental Sustainability Committee Newly Created Environmental Sustainability Committee Newly Created Environmental Sustainability Committee     

City Council established the Environmental Sustainability Committee to advise and assist the council on environ-
mental and energy issues.  Membership on the committee is open to all city residents who have lived in the city for 
at least a year.  Members will serve two-year terms and the committee will meet bi-monthly.  For more information 
check out the city’s website or contact Adrian Fremont at 703-385-7816 (afremont@fairfaxva.gov) Interested in 
being a member? Send a letter and resume to the city clerk at 703-385-7935 (cityclerk@fairfaxva.gov) before De-

cember 31st. 

Leaf Vacuuming by the city will continue through December 31stLeaf Vacuuming by the city will continue through December 31stLeaf Vacuuming by the city will continue through December 31stLeaf Vacuuming by the city will continue through December 31st    

When raking/blowing leaves to the curb remember to keep the storm inlets clear to reduce the amount of leaves 

washing into the storm sewers.    

Does your trash can have a name?Does your trash can have a name?Does your trash can have a name?Does your trash can have a name?  If not a name, at least your street number on your trash cans and lids will help 

identify any wandering cans or lids when winter winds blow. 

Holiday Trash Schedule:Holiday Trash Schedule:Holiday Trash Schedule:Holiday Trash Schedule:    

Thursday December 24 – Thursday and Friday routes collected 

Friday December 25 – no collection 

Monday December 28 – Wednesday December 30 – regular collection 
Thursday December 31 – Thursday and Friday routes collected 

Friday January 1 – no collection 

Christmas trees will be picked up on regular trash days in January – make sure all ornaments and decorations are 

removed before putting the tree at the curb. 

New City Web Page for Bicyclists!New City Web Page for Bicyclists!New City Web Page for Bicyclists!New City Web Page for Bicyclists!    

On the FairfaxVa.gov website, under Parks and Recreation, check out the new link “Cycling in the City” for great in-

formation on safety, maps and routes (several mapped rides in the City!), classes and links to other useful sites.    
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S O C I A L  A C T I V I T I E S  V PS O C I A L  A C T I V I T I E S  V PS O C I A L  A C T I V I T I E S  V PS O C I A L  A C T I V I T I E S  V P S ,  N I N A  P R E S C O T T  S ,  N I N A  P R E S C O T T  S ,  N I N A  P R E S C O T T  S ,  N I N A  P R E S C O T T  ----     N I N A P R E S C O T T @ V E R I Z O N . N E T   

S T E P H A N I E  U T T E N W E I L ES T E P H A N I E  U T T E N W E I L ES T E P H A N I E  U T T E N W E I L ES T E P H A N I E  U T T E N W E I L E R  R  R  R  ----     S U T T E N W E I L E R @ Y A H O O . C O M   

Santa Will Make an Early Pit Stop a CCH Again This YearSanta Will Make an Early Pit Stop a CCH Again This YearSanta Will Make an Early Pit Stop a CCH Again This YearSanta Will Make an Early Pit Stop a CCH Again This Year    

Country Club Hills has made Santa's nice list again, and he will be coming door to door.  On the evenings of Thurs-

day, December 10th and Friday, December 11th, Santa will be available between 6:30 and 8:30 for visits with all 

the good little boys and girls at their homes.  This is your opportunity to get a picture of the kids with Santa in front 

of your own Christmas tree.  

If you would like Santa to come to your home, e-mail Jill Toth at JillToth@yahoo.com with your preferences from No-
vember 30 to December 4 to arrange a time.  To help Santa’s elves, leave a small gift outside the front door just 
before your scheduled visit.  Santa will slip it into his bag on the way in.  Do you have a little spare time to help 
spread holiday cheer?  We are in need of a driver to escort Santa around the neighborhood for one night.  (Thanks 

again to Steve Caruso for volunteering to drive Santa the other night.)  Happy holidays, everyone! 

 For more information or to volunteer to drive Santa, please e-mail or call Nina Prescott at ninaprescott@verizon.net 

or 703.209.6973. 

Holiday Recycling IdeasHoliday Recycling IdeasHoliday Recycling IdeasHoliday Recycling Ideas 
Holidays provide a wonderful time to bask in the beauty of extravagance!  Here is a sampling of the millions of tips 

available for enjoying everything the season has to offer without the waste: 

Consider endless alternatives to using wrapping paper, such as: 

• Reusable gift bags 

• Cloth 

• Baskets 

• Children’s original artwork 

Consider “gifts that keep on giving” 

• Battery chargers 

• Gift certificates for fun experiences (make your own note when possible to avoid the plastic card), 

• Memberships or subscriptions to online services 

• Charitable donations 

When you receive beautifully packaged gifts, be grateful and then save the paper and ribbons to reuse them.  

Entertain without disposable plates, napkins, cups. 

Be aware of the City’s Christmas Tree pick up dates (still TBA at this time). 

Recycle your broken or burned-out holiday lights. Mail them to Christmas Light Source Recycling Program, 1923 
6th Ave., Ft. Worth, Texas 76110. The bulbs will be recycled, and proceeds will be used to purchase books for the 

Marine Toys for Tots Foundation in the Dallas-Ft. Worth area. 

R E C Y C L I N G  C O MM I T T E E ,  K A T I E  B A X T E RR E C Y C L I N G  C O MM I T T E E ,  K A T I E  B A X T E RR E C Y C L I N G  C O MM I T T E E ,  K A T I E  B A X T E RR E C Y C L I N G  C O MM I T T E E ,  K A T I E  B A X T E R ---- G A G E N  G A G E N  G A G E N  G A G E N  ----     K A T I E P B G @ Y A H O O . C O M      
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C OMM U N I T Y  S A F E T Y  V P ,  A L I C I A  T H O M A S  C O MM U N I T Y  S A F E T Y  V P ,  A L I C I A  T H O M A S  C O MM U N I T Y  S A F E T Y  V P ,  A L I C I A  T H O M A S  C O MM U N I T Y  S A F E T Y  V P ,  A L I C I A  T H O M A S  ----     T H E 5 T H OM A S E S @ C O X . N E T     

Holiday Safety Holiday Safety Holiday Safety Holiday Safety     

We are approaching one of the most exciting times of the year for our families – THE HOLIDAYS!!!  Here are a few 
tips to ensure that we all have a safe and happy holiday season.  (some information adapted from an article from 

the American Academy of Pediatrics) 

Trees:Trees:Trees:Trees:    

Artificial Trees:  Ensure that they are “Fire Resistant” 

Live Trees:  Pick a fresh tree – green, needles are hard to pull from the branches & do not break easily and the 
truck base is sticky with resin.  Keep stand filled with water to prevent drying out. Bounce tree on the 

ground – if needle fall off, the tree may have been cut too long & is dried out.    

Placement: Place tree away from fireplace, radiators, portable heaters & vents – do NOT block doorways or traf-

fic patterns. Never, dispose of needles in fireplace. 

Lights: Lights: Lights: Lights:     

Check all lights (including newly purchased) for frayed wires, broken bulbs and loose connections.   

Never use electric lights on a metallic tree (faulty lights can charge the tree with electricity causing electrocu-

tion.) 

 Plug all outdoor electric decorations into circuits with ground fault circuit interrupters to avoid potential shocks. 

Use insulated staples to hang outdoor lights  

  Turn off all lights when you go to bed or leave the house. The lights could short out and start a fire.  

Do not overload outlets.  Do not link more than 3 light strands, unless the directions indicate that it is safe.  

Check wires periodically – they should NOT be warm to the touch.   

Decorations:Decorations:Decorations:Decorations:    

Use only non-combustible or flame-resistant materials to trim a tree. Choose tinsel or artificial icicles of plastic 

or nonleaded metals. 

In homes with small children, take special care to avoid decorations that are sharp or breakable.  Keep trim-
mings with small removable parts out of the reach of children to prevent them from swallowing or inhaling 

small pieces.  Avoid trimmings that resemble candy or food that may tempt a young child to eat them.  

Remove all wrapping papers, bags, paper, ribbons and bows from tree and fireplace areas after gifts are 
opened.  These items can pose suffocation and choking hazards to a small child or can cause a fire if near 

flame. 

Fireplaces:Fireplaces:Fireplaces:Fireplaces:    

Before lighting any fire, remove all greens, boughs, papers and other decorations from the fireplace area. 

Do NOT burn wrapping papers in the fireplace.  A flash fire may result as wrappings ignite suddenly & burn in-

tensely.   

Drive carefully!!!  Although the weather has changed, children are still playing outside.  Observe the speed limit – 

taking just ONE extra minute to get in and out of the neighborhood could save a child’s life.   

Each year fires occurring during the holiday season claim the lives of over 400 people, injure 1,650 more, and 

cause over $990 million in damage. 



Page 7 
E C C H O   

H O L I D A Y  S P E C I A LH O L I D A Y  S P E C I A LH O L I D A Y  S P E C I A LH O L I D A Y  S P E C I A L ———— O U R  D A I L Y  B R E A D  O U T R E A C HO U R  D A I L Y  B R E A D  O U T R E A C HO U R  D A I L Y  B R E A D  O U T R E A C HO U R  D A I L Y  B R E A D  O U T R E A C H      

CCHCA participates in Our Daily Bread's Holiday Program each year.  If you are new to the neighborhood and unfa-
miliar with the organization, please go to their website www.our-daily-bread.org.  A brief description copied from the 

website: 

--Holiday Program Update, November 25: We currently have more than 3,500 Fairfax families who have requested 
holiday assistance through our program, and more than 1,700 who need assistance for the December holidays. We 
are in GREAT NEED of families and organizations to help families for December holiday meals and gifts. Please con-
sider adopting a family for the December holidays or donating funds to help us purchase gift cards for families who 

are not adopted!  

Our Daily Bread’s Holiday Program matches families in need throughout the Fairfax County area with local commu-
nity groups, businesses and individual families willing to provide Thanksgiving and December meals and gifts.  
Families are referred to Our Daily Bread by Fairfax County social workers and community-based organizations who 

evaluate families to ensure there is a true need.-- 

If your family would like to adopt a family please visit the website for instructions.  If you would like to participate as 
part of the CCHCA Family, please write a check (no amount too small, they add up quickly!) payable to CCHCA 
Treas.  and we will adopt a family.  Please bring/mail the checks to Dia Pullen - 10004 Boxford Court. I will pur-
chase a Target gift card and a Shoppers Food gift card with our community donations.  I would like to have all the 

checks collected by the 18th.  If you have any questions, I can be reached at 352 8670 or diapullen@hotmail.com. 

Thanking you in advance for your participation and generosity. 

-Dia Pullen 

H I S T O R I A N ,  S T E V E  L E SH I S T O R I A N ,  S T E V E  L E SH I S T O R I A N ,  S T E V E  L E SH I S T O R I A N ,  S T E V E  L E S C U R E  C U R E  C U R E  C U R E  ----     S T E P H E N . L E S C U R E @ C G I . C O M   

Would you like to check out the CCHCA collection of historical materials from the comfort of your own home?  

Thanks to the historical efforts of Ernie Klimonda, now you can. 

Over the years the CCHCA has preserved documents that could be of interest to residents.  The documents in-
cluded party announcements, newsletters, directories, meeting minutes, photographs, among other items.  Oppor-
tunities  to view the collection are rare.  It generally resides in a dark closet of my basement, making very occa-

sional public appearances at CCHCA events. 

Now selected pieces of the collection are available on the CCHCA web site at http://www.cchca.org/index.php?
c=history.    See the links Directories, Newsletters, & Meetings 1955-1959 and Directories, Newsletters, & Meet-

ings 1960-1999.  There’s a  lot of interesting items! 

Many thanks to Ernie for the many hours of labor that went into putting the collection on-line. 
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C OMM U N I T Y  A P P E A R A N C E ,  A L Y S S A  D E L U T I SC O MM U N I T Y  A P P E A R A N C E ,  A L Y S S A  D E L U T I SC O MM U N I T Y  A P P E A R A N C E ,  A L Y S S A  D E L U T I SC O MM U N I T Y  A P P E A R A N C E ,  A L Y S S A  D E L U T I S ---- H O EH O EH O EH O E T H   T H   T H   T H   ----     

A L Y S S A C D E L @ A O L . C O M     

Every time I hear a story about how a community comes together to meet a need or assist a neighbor in a difficult 
situation, I smile and marvel at what a  very special neighborhood it must be!  We can add our Country Club Hills to 

that wonderful list of communities.    

It was observed some time ago that a neighbor on Cornwall Road had difficulty keeping up with his yard which had 
been taken over by bamboo.  Through the Helping Hands Ministry at Fairfax Community Church, a group of high 
school students from Indiana spent their week-long mission trip working on removing the bamboo, a few scraggly 
trees and much undergrowth from this yard to reveal a house in need of some repair behind all that bamboo.  The 
students proceeded to do some minor exterior repairs and add a fresh coat of paint.  The vegetation that was re-
moved formed mountains along the street in from of his house, his neighbors houses and the houses across the 

street.  It was really quite amazing!    

But what really impressed me was that it wasn't just the students that worked so hard to reclaim this house, it was 
the great number of neighbors who also pitched in to assist their neighbor in need.  Not only was the removal of  
bamboo an arduous task, but also trying to keep ahead of its rapid re-growth until it could be completely elimi-
nated. But neighbors once again responded to the call and assisted with lawn mowing and bamboo clearing, and 
not just once but whenever the need arose.  We will continue to work to assist our neighbor to get his yard to a 
point where he can care for it himself.  I thank each and every one of you who gave of yourself and offer for plants 

from your own lawns to landscape his. It truly warms my heart!  

I expect our CCH community to come together again as the need arises to support our neighbors and neighborhood 
in whatever need arises in the future.  It makes me exceedingly proud to be part of a community who is so willing to 

assist our neighbors and to give so freely of ourselves.  Thank you!  

I would also like to make you aware of our wonderful Christmas Decoration Contest that will be held again this year!  
I know very well that we have some incredibly talented and creative people who reside in CCH who all put me to 
shame this time of year because my house doesn't hold a candle to the beauty or creativity which they draw to the 
exteriors of their houses during the holiday season.  Once again we will have a committee selecting the homes in 

our neighborhood who display decorations which will be judged in the following categories: 

• The Most Creative 

• The Best Interpretation of the Holiday 

• The Best Luminary Design (lights) 

• The Best Overall Design. 

Judging will take place on Saturday, December 19.  Have fun, decorate to your heart's content and enjoy this won-

derful holiday season! 
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W E L C OM I N G  C O MM I T T E E ,  Y A N J I  L A M A  A N D  E R N IW E L C O M I N G  C O MM I T T E E ,  Y A N J I  L A M A  A N D  E R N IW E L C O M I N G  C O MM I T T E E ,  Y A N J I  L A M A  A N D  E R N IW E L C O M I N G  C O MM I T T E E ,  Y A N J I  L A M A  A N D  E R N I E  K L I M O N D AE  K L I M O N D AE  K L I M O N D AE  K L I M O N D A     

E K L I M O N D A @ GM A I L . C O M  ,  Y A N J I L A M A @ Y A H O O . C O M      

Welcoming New ResidentsWelcoming New ResidentsWelcoming New ResidentsWelcoming New Residents    

We welcome the following new neighbors to CCH – We hope to meet you soon: 

Bill Evans of 3416 Park Hill Place   703-509-4656 

Dan and Carrie Gonzalez of 3400 Andover Drive 703-273-4070 

Jarret and Rose Larrow of 3403 Andover Drive  203-209-9586 

Chad and Marcie Sands of 10100 Spring Lake Terrace  571-321-0849 

Andrew and Julie Neville of 3423 Brookwood Drive 703-272-3471 

Luis and Melissa Vega of 10000 Boxford Court  703-218-1630 

Matthew and Mary Beall of  9930 Pinehurst Avenue  703-978-3549 

David Stearman and Jennifer Judelsohn of 10116 Farmington Drive  703-642-2465 

Jason and Heather Gray of 9919 Farr Drive 

There have been 13 homes sold this year in CCH.  Depending on the type of sale, the low was  $326,000 and the 

high was $455,000.  At present there are 2 listings; one is a short sale and one is in need of work ($399,900). 

Do you know of a newly moved in resident?  Please call Yanji or Ernie so that we can welcome them with the 

“welcome gifts” and a smile! 

Free Transportation for Medical AppointmentsFree Transportation for Medical AppointmentsFree Transportation for Medical AppointmentsFree Transportation for Medical Appointments    

The Shepherd’s Center of Fairfax-Burke (SCFB) provides free transportation for medical, dental and therapy ap-
pointments. The drives are limited to medical facilities, with most to Inova Fairfax and Fair Oaks hospitals areas. 
Seniors in the Central Fairfax County, Fairfax City and Burke areas who are in need of this service should contact 
the office at 703-323-4788, Monday-Friday from 10:00 A.M. to 1:00 P.M.. If there is no answer, please leave your 
name and phone number so that a volunteer may contact you. Kindly place your request at least 3 working days 

but not more than 3 weeks prior to the appointment date. 

-Ernie Klimonda 

 

Dog Clean UpDog Clean UpDog Clean UpDog Clean Up    

Thank you to residents who clean up after their dogs by bagging the dog waste. There is, however, one more step in 
the process. You must take your “doggie bag” home with you. Do not leave it at the base of a tree. City sanitation 
workers will not collect dog waste bags left at trash pick-up sites or elsewhere in this way. Doggie bags must be 
placed in your regular plastic trash bag for collection. You can also flush the contents. If you have hired a dog 

walker, please be sure they are aware of this requirement. Thanks. 

-Ernie Klimonda 

I N F O RM A T I O N  F O R  R E S II N F O RM A T I O N  F O R  R E S II N F O RM A T I O N  F O R  R E S II N F O RM A T I O N  F O R  R E S I D E N T SD E N T SD E N T SD E N T S     
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The beauty spot of the month for September 2009 has been awarded to Albert and Anita Johnson of 3301 Spring The beauty spot of the month for September 2009 has been awarded to Albert and Anita Johnson of 3301 Spring The beauty spot of the month for September 2009 has been awarded to Albert and Anita Johnson of 3301 Spring The beauty spot of the month for September 2009 has been awarded to Albert and Anita Johnson of 3301 Spring 

Lake Court.Lake Court.Lake Court.Lake Court.  The prolific flowers and plants are a feast for the eyes, and the American flag flapping in the breeze in 

front of the white house completes the beautiful scene. 

This is a well planned and tended property. We congratulate Anita and Albert on their industry as well as their art-

istry. -Polly Haecker, Country Club Hills Garden Club 

S E P T E M B E R  A N D  O C T O B ES E P T E M B E R  A N D  O C T O B ES E P T E M B E R  A N D  O C T O B ES E P T E M B E R  A N D  O C T O B E R  B E A U T Y  S P O T  A W A R D SR  B E A U T Y  S P O T  A W A R D SR  B E A U T Y  S P O T  A W A R D SR  B E A U T Y  S P O T  A W A R D S     

C O U N T R Y  H I L L S  G A R D E N  C L U B  ( C H G C )  U P D A T EC O U N T R Y  H I L L S  G A R D E N  C L U B  ( C H G C )  U P D A T EC O U N T R Y  H I L L S  G A R D E N  C L U B  ( C H G C )  U P D A T EC O U N T R Y  H I L L S  G A R D E N  C L U B  ( C H G C )  U P D A T E     

The Country Hills Garden Club (CHGC) The Country Hills Garden Club (CHGC) The Country Hills Garden Club (CHGC) The Country Hills Garden Club (CHGC) met at “The Commons” on October 13th for a short meeting.  Our 
club is participating in the national project for garden clubs called the “Golden Days”. The National Garden Club 
President, Renee Blaschke, has selected daffodils as a major project for garden clubs nationwide.  She feels that 
few plants offer as much reward for so little input as the daffodil.  Daffodils have been among the favorite pass-
along plants for generations.  Ms. Blaschke is encouraging garden club members to plant and share daffodils with 
longtime garden club members and listen to their gardening stories; as well as, in retirement communities, and 
nursing/assisted living facilities where former gardeners might be living.  What a wonderful way to remember for-

mer gardeners. 

In keeping with the National Garden Club President’s wonderful project, I had a meeting with Director, Kevin 
Bainum of the Woodlands, a retirement community on Route 29 south and the home of two CHGC members.  We 

discussed the Golden Days project and Mr. Bainum was excited and loved the concept. 

After our short meeting, we divided into teams.  A team started pulling weeds at our adopt-a-spot in The Commons 
and then planted 50 daffodil bulbs.  Another team went to the CCH entrance #1 and yet another team went to CCH 
entrance #2 to plant more daffodils.  Once we had completed these plantings we proceeded to The Woodlands.  
We planted another 50 daffodil bulbs underneath the trees along Rt. 29 (where the deer statues stand). Mr. 
Bainum had purchased three additional bags of bulbs and we planted them as well.  I think the area will be stun-
ning come spring.  Country Hills Garden Club is doing its part  ¾ “The World Around Us.  Love It - Beautify It - Pro-

tect It.” 

If you would like to join us for a meeting, or have any questions regarding our club, you may reach me at 703-591-

4017 or at jeskoglund@verizon.net. -Joyce Skoglund, President 

Judy Gartlan, of 3501 Park Hill Place, has won the October Beauty Spot award.  Judy Gartlan, of 3501 Park Hill Place, has won the October Beauty Spot award.  Judy Gartlan, of 3501 Park Hill Place, has won the October Beauty Spot award.  Judy Gartlan, of 3501 Park Hill Place, has won the October Beauty Spot award.  It was a difficult decision this 
month - The multicolored leaves are just beginning to scatter across lawns, and the dark evergreens show off the 
warm colors of the turning leaves.  All the places look pretty and alive.  Well it was a hard decision to make, but 

someone had to do it. (We are so lucky!) 

Judy has a large, interesting property.  It fronts on a tiny "private" cul-de-sac on Park Hill Place, and the back of the 
house is on Cornwall Rd.  At first glance we think we are seeing two separate houses.  We urge everyone to take a 

look at this unique property. 

The front of the house sits far back from the road, and there are many rows of plants covering the front yard.  A 

path and fence add to the interest. We wondered if there might be vegetables in the garden. 

Judy has divided her large property in a clever and interesting way.  One of the things that makes Country Club Hills 
so attractive is the latitude which residents have had in designing their properties and placing houses on their 

sites.  Congratulations, Judy, for your creativity and originality, and for the care you take of your lovely place.                             

-Polly Haecker and Betty Crawford for Country Club Hills Garden Club 
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I N  M E M O R I A MI N  M E M O R I A MI N  M E M O R I A MI N  M E M O R I A M     

Harold Gerson 

3504 Pinehurst Ave.   

Tommy Ross 

3432 Brookwood Dr.  

Rita Lamb 

9914 Broadview Dr. 

Rita Mary Lamb and her husband Art, moved to CCH in 1954.  Rita was one of our longest living residents in our 

community.  Rita passed away on November 2 at her home at 9914 Broadview Drive.  

Rita was a stay at home Mom and devoted herself to her husband (passed away in 1978) and her 4 children.  She 

was an avid Gardner and belonged to the County Hills Garden Club for many years.  She was a devote Catholic and 

was an active member of St. Leo's church.  She traveled to the Holy Land and parts of Europe.  

Rita's daughter Jill has been living with and taking care of Rita for the 

past several years and will continue to live at 9914 Broadview and son 

Jay lives at 9916 Broadview.  We express our deepest sympathy. 
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Moore Family Child CareMoore Family Child CareMoore Family Child CareMoore Family Child Care    

In Old Lee Hills, Fairfax City 

   Patient Warm Reliable Care in the Provider’s Home 

    

Licensed TeacherLicensed TeacherLicensed TeacherLicensed Teacher 

 First Aid/CPR Certified 

Fairfax County/City Permit 

Varied Enriching Activities 

Nutritious Meals and Snacks 

Small group settingSmall group settingSmall group settingSmall group setting    

    

Infants through School Aged acceptedInfants through School Aged acceptedInfants through School Aged acceptedInfants through School Aged accepted    

Full /Part Time and Before /After School Care 

Excellent References 

over 20 years experience working with children 

                    

Call Daphne Bowers Moore at 703Call Daphne Bowers Moore at 703Call Daphne Bowers Moore at 703Call Daphne Bowers Moore at 703----273273273273----5815581558155815 

CCHCA CCHCA CCHCA CCHCA Does Not EndorseDoes Not EndorseDoes Not EndorseDoes Not Endorse    
We can not endorse or investigate advertised services or products in this newsletter. We assume no responsibility for ad accuracy or 

services/products provided. If you would like to advertise in this newsletter, please contact mr.pachuta@gmail.com 
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JCP HANDYMANJCP HANDYMANJCP HANDYMANJCP HANDYMAN    

I do mostly all types of Handyman work. I do Carpentry, parti-

tions and Drywall, repair damaged drywall due to water dam-

age. I build custom-made cabinets, repair fences, install doors, 

locks and storm doors, light electrical work (ceiling fans, light 

fixtures and receptacles, light plumbing (leaky faucets, toilet 

water tanks, leaky toilets or even replace an existing toilet). In 

addition I also make yard ornaments such as planters, swing 

sets even custom made rocking horses and scooters for chil-

dren. No job is too small. Professional workmanship. Trustwor-

thy and Reliable. 

If You Can Imagine It, I can Build It!If You Can Imagine It, I can Build It!If You Can Imagine It, I can Build It!If You Can Imagine It, I can Build It!    

Specialist in Kitchen and Bathroom Remodeling 

A European Craftsman 

Class “A” Virginia Contractor’s License 

For over 38 years I have specialized in the design and installa-

tion of custom kitchens and bathrooms. I can make each 

space fit your unique style, and turn your visions into reality. 

I am committed to giving you the best possible experience 

improving your home.  I will work with you to find solutions to 

fit your needs and my work is always guaranteed! 

For estimates or information, please call:For estimates or information, please call:For estimates or information, please call:For estimates or information, please call:    

Jazsef (Joe) VamosiJazsef (Joe) VamosiJazsef (Joe) VamosiJazsef (Joe) Vamosi    

Woodini EnterprisesWoodini EnterprisesWoodini EnterprisesWoodini Enterprises    

703-691-0195 or 

571-338-6866 

CCHCA CCHCA CCHCA CCHCA Does Not EndorseDoes Not EndorseDoes Not EndorseDoes Not Endorse    
We can not endorse or investigate advertised services or products in this newsletter. We assume no responsibility for ad accuracy or 

services/products provided. If you would like to advertise in this newsletter, please contact mr.pachuta@gmail.com 

Fairfax Racquet Club and Fitness Center    

 

Located conveniently at 

9860 Fairfax Blvd. Fairfax, VA 22030 

Just a stone’s throw from your own backyard!  

We’re so much more than just a racquet club! 

We offer tennis, racquetball, fitness facilities, & a 

state of the art personal training studio.   

Come see why your neighbors love Fairfax Rac-

quet Club & Fitness Center!  

703.273.9276 

wwwwwwwwwwww.fairfaxracquetclub.com 

Betsy Rutkowski REALTOR® 

Real Service, Real Commitment, Real Results! 

City of Fairfax Resident and Area Expert 

Whether you are buying or selling, let 

Betsy lead the way to meeting all of your 

 Real Estate Goals.   

For your own neighborhood market 

analysis or more information call Betsy:  

(703) 503-1478, (703) 282-5818 

Betsy.Rutkowski@LongandFoster.com 

www.Realty4Design.com 
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Expires November 30, 2010 


